Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of Sandy Town Council
Cc:    Central Bedfordshire Ward Cllrs C Maudlin and N Sheppard
You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 22 October at 7.30 pm.  The items of business to be transacted are specified below.








Delia Shephard









Town Clerk 
Sandy Town Council

10 Cambridge Road

Sandy

SG19 1JE
15 October 2012

A G E N D A

	
	
	Reports attached

	1
	Apologies


	

	2
	Declarations of Interest

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Council are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

(a) Personal Interests

(b) Pecuniary Interests


	

	3
	Minutes of previous meeting

To consider the minutes of meetings of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 10 September 2012 to approve them as a correct record of proceedings.


	

	4

	Public Participation
To receive any questions/statements from members of the public.
	

	5
	Police Matters

To receive a report from PCSO Ann Jeeves on policing in Sandy


	√

	6
	Elections to Committee

To note the election to Council of Cllr Sharon Walsh and to elect Cllrs Maycock and Walsh to committees.
i) Development Scrutiny: Cllr Maycock

ii) Community Services: Cllr Maycock and Cllr Walsh

iii) Policy, Finance and Resources:  Cllr Walsh


	

	7
	Minutes of Committees and Sub-committees and recommendations

To receive minutes of the following committees and sub-committees and if applicable to approve recommendations.

1. Policy, Finance & Resources committee on 17 September 2012

2. Development Scrutiny committee 24 September 

	

	8
	Christmas Lights

To receive a presentation from the Christmas Lights Working Group and to approve arrangements for the provision of Sandy’s Christmas Lights and the Sandy Christmas Cracker Community Event on 2 December 2012.
(Christmas Lights Working Group)


	x

	9
	Consultations
To note the following consultations being undertaken by Central Bedfordshire Council and to consider appropriate action in response:

i) Gypsy and Traveller Local Plan

ii) Draft Local Area Transport Plan for Biggleswade and Sandy


	

	10
	Closure of Footway between St Neots Road and Belam Way 

To receive and comment on a petition from residents of St Neots Road /Belam Way which requests the closure of the footway between the two roads. The Petition will then go to Central Bedfordshire.  

(Cllr Aldis)

 
	√

	11
	Sandy Town Council Strategic Plan

To discuss and agree the process for setting a new strategic plan for Sandy Town Council

	√

	12
	Mayoral and Deputy Mayoral Communications

To note the Mayor’s and Deputy Mayor’s engagements and communications.
	√

	13
	Reports from Representatives

1. Central Bedfordshire Councillors

2. Representatives on Outside Bodies


	

	14
	Finance

a) To approve the accounts for payment.
b) To receive a financial report showing expenditure against budget up to the end of September 2012
c) To note the appointment of BDO/LLP as external auditor for Sandy Town Council for five years from 2012/13

	√



	15
	Human Resources sub-Committee minutes 24th September 2012
To receive the minutes of the Human Resources sub–Committee and if applicable to approve recommendations. 
Members of the public and press are warned that under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as extended) they may be excluded from the meeting for this item of business should the committee resolve that it involves the likely disclosure of confidential information as defined as exempt information in Part 1 of Schedule 12a of the Local Government Act 1972.


	√



	16
	News Release
	


Reports to support Agenda items Meeting of Sandy Town Council Monday 22 October 2012 
	5
	Police Matters

Report from PCSO Ann Jeeves on policing in Sandy attached. 



	8
	Christmas Lights

A PowerPoint presentation will be given by the Christmas Lights Working Group and recommendations will be tabled at the meeting.  

A recommendation to increase the budget for the Christmas Lights Community Switch on event has already been made by the Policy Finance and Resources meeting held on 17 September 2012 and is contained in the minutes of that meeting at 4.4.

“It was resolved:

i) To note the contents of the report

ii) To agree to the appointment of Cllr Will Jackson as the Promoter of the Lottery. (Although the committee agreed it would be preferable if Sandy Town Council could be named on the ticket as promoter it was understood that a named individual was required.)

To authorise the Working Group to draw on the existing 2012/13 budget provision for the community grant towards the Christmas Lights for immediate costs and to recommend to Town Council that additional funds up to £3,000 should be made available to the Working Group subject to the provision of a detailed budget.”

The original budget did not contain any provision for funding of a Christmas Switch on event as it was anticipated that the Chamber of Trade would provide for this through its own fundraising and there has been a limited time for the Town Council to undertake fundraising for the event.  

It may be helpful for members to be aware that a sum of £3,000 is shortly to be added to the Town Council’s general reserve. This sum has been held for a number of years in a “Roman Sandy” Barclays Bank Account which is now obsolete.  This sum has not been included in the Town Council accounts since the bank account was opened for reasons which are not clear to the Clerk and the existence of this bank account was only recently made known to the Clerk.  The balance represents the revenue from sales of the Roman Sandy booklets which were produced by the Town Council and, in the event, sponsored by Redland Aggregates.  Members may feel this unexpected addition to general reserves could be used to mitigate the provision of extra funding of up to £3,000 for the Christmas Lights.  


	9
	Consultations

iii) Gypsy and Traveller Local Plan
Central Bedfordshire Council is required to prepare a document which sets out policies in relation to both existing and new Gypsy and Traveller sites. This will include new policies that outline how planning applications for Gypsy and Traveller pitches will be assessed as well as new sites.

The council is asking for comments on what you think the document should contain, before the draft document is written. When commenting on individual sections or policies, the only matters that can be taken into account by the Council are planning related. For example, issues relating to amenity, visual impact, highways, biodiversity and other planning matters. Comments about the intended users cannot be taken into account. Furthermore, the Council has a duty not to accept comments which contain statements which may reasonably be considered to be of a racist nature. 

Following this consultation, the Council will consider the comments received and then produce a document which you will have a further opportunity to make comments on in May 2013. An Independent Planning Inspector will then assess the plan and the sites in a public examination.

The consultation will close at 5pm Monday 29th October 2012.  A copy of the consultation questionnaire is attached.  Members are asked whether they wish to respond to the consultation as a body and if so how.
iv) Local Area Transport Plan Biggleswade and Sandy

Central Bedfordshire Council is now seeking your views on 3 new Local Area Transport Plans, and 2 revised Local Area Transport Plans including the Biggleswade & Sandy areas. The plans for each of the areas will help improve travel choice, such as maximising opportunities for travel by public transport, by bike and on foot, whilst also making better use of the existing road network for all users.

This consultation closes on Friday 23rd November 2012.

Following a presentation on the consultation process to members of Sandy Town Council on Monday 15 October it is planned to hold a public information meeting on the Sandy Freight Strategy and other issues which might inform public responses to the LATP for Biggleswade and Sandy.  This meeting is to be held on 30 October 2012  (venue to be confirmed)  and it is proposed that Sandy Town Council should then formulate its response to the revised LATP at its meeting on 19 November 2012.



	10
	Closure of Footway between St Neots Road and Belam Way 

To receive and comment on a petition from residents of St Neots Road /Belam Way which requests the closure of the footway between the two roads. The Petition will then go to Central Bedfordshire.  

(Cllr Aldis)

 


	11
	Sandy Town Council Strategic Plan

Clerk’s Report

Members will recall that earlier this year it was agreed that adoption of a Town Council Corporate or Strategic Plan would be a helpful development.  The Clerk in particular would find this beneficial as it is difficult to plan robust budgets and relevant personal objectives for staff without a clear view of what the council hopes to achieve in the future both short and long term.   

Work on the development of a strategic plan was deferred in the light of the workload of the staff team. There was also a lack of clarity or agreement amongst members about how to take the process forward and the Clerk’s suggestion of using a professional facilitator was not thought appropriate.  

Since the topic was previously discussed by members, the staff team has undertaken some preparatory work on its view of Sandy Town Council’s potential vision and mission statements and the admin, outdoor and TIC teams are each now working on setting their own objectives.  It is hoped that these ideas from the staff teams could feed into the members’ vision for the council and the community and inform future working practice and personal objectives.   Unfortunately it is too late for the current round of performance objectives which have already been set as part of the regular appraisal process, although personal objectives are reviewed an adjusted throughout the year if appropriate.

The Clerk has also collected some examples of strategic plans which have been developed by neighbouring councils in Bedfordshire for members to consider.  The Council is now asked to agree on a way forward for developing an appropriate new strategic plan



	12
	Mayoral and Deputy Mayoral Communications

11.9.12
Hosted the launch of Walkers are Welcome and a
                Reception at the Council Offices with other dignatories,
                Councilors and staff attending in the afternoon

In the evening attended the Mayor of Ampthill’s Charity

Quiz Night with Mr Sutton at The Chequers, Houghton 

Conquest.

12.9.12

Attended the funeral of Cllr Peter Vickers, Biggleswade

Town Council

5.10.12
Accompanied by Mr Sutton attended the Chairman of



Central Beds Council’s Civic Reception at Priory House, 



Chicksands.

8.10.12
With Mr Sutton attended the Chairman of
                 Huntingdonshire District Council’s Charity Dinner at The
                 George Hotel, Buckden.

10.10.12
Attended British Red Cross Annual Assembly & Autumn



Forum for Bedfordshire with Mr Sutton at Flitwick.

12.10.12
Attended a choral event at St Swithun’s Church, Sandy.

13.10.12
Attended and performed the opening of Cllr Maycock’s
                 new shop Sweeties, on the High Street.

14.10.12
Accompanied by Mr Sutton attended the Mayor of 



Godmanchester’s Civic Service at St Mary the Virgin, 



Godmanchester.

16.10.12
Attended the Hospice at Home Volunteers AGM at
Moggerhanger.

19.10.12
Attended St Swithun’s Lower School’s Silver Jubilee Open

Day.
20.10.12
Attended the Sandy Town Team’s Ball with Mr Sutton at



The Holiday Inn, Sandy.

21.10.12
Attended the Chairman of Potton’s Civic Service at St
                 Mary the Virgin, Potton.

Deputy Mayor

16.9.12 Attended the Community ‘Songs of Praise’ Service in St Swithun’s Church.

17.9.12
Accompanied by Mrs Osborne attended the High Sheriff
                 of Bedfordshire’s Service for Her Majesty’s Judges at St 

Mary’s Parish Church, Luton, followed by a Reception at

the University.

29.9.12 Supported by Mrs Osborne and other Councillors, attended the Launch Event of Sandy Community First Scheme at Sandy Library.

2.10.12
Accompanied by Mrs Osborne attended the Mayor of 



Peterborough’s opening of the Bridge Fair and Sausage 



Supper in the Town Hall.

12.10.12
Supported by Mrs Osborne attended the Mayor &

Mayoress of Godmanchester's Civic Ball at the Island
Hall, Godmanchester.
20.10.12 Supported by Mrs Osborne attended the High Sheriff of 

Bedfordshire’s Bedford Homeless Breakfast Event in St. Paul’s Church, Bedford.

Mayor’s Correspondence

Letters to: George Bloor, Daniel Lemon, Sam Ladbury, Robert Ramsay from Kestrel Beavers who have recently earned their Chief Scout Bronze Award, the highest badge that a Beaver Scout can earn.
Also Jamie Bate (Explorer Scout) who has just gained his v100 (100 hours volunteering since February this year).



	14
	Finance

d) List of any accounts for payment for August and September attached.
e) Report showing expenditure against budget for the year to the end of September 2012 attached.
f) BDO/LLP has been appointed as the external auditor for Sandy Town Council for five years from 2012/13 and members are asked to note this fact.
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